FROM THE PRESIDENT 

President’s Message (A Long Swan Song)    

This is my last message as President of the Zonta Club of Brisbane. I have had to write in it a hurry, having just returned from Vietnam and knowing that Coralie would be anxious to get the newsletter off to you. I hope, in my haste, that I have not left too many things unsaid!

What a privilege it has been to be at the helm of such a club! I have learned such a great deal, (despaired sometimes) and found the role richly rewarding. I re-read my first message in the newsletter two years ago where I referred to the skill required in knowing when - and whether - to make changes. While not everyone will agree, I believe that some changes have been necessary to make the club move and grow. The move to emailed newsletters, while not trouble-free, has given us a bit of money to now spend on promotion and publicity; the system of reconciling separately each event or activity with related costs and profits means we have a clear picture of the value of our fundraising projects; the tracking document, which records our service projects and where money has been expended, together with relevant contact details, will be a valuable resource for the future. We ceased our sponsorship of children through Plan International so that we could focus on international projects more relevant to our aims - Angela’s hospital in Cambodia and DV resources and other materials for PNG.  

Due to our tireless fundraising committees and to some wonderful bequests, we have been able to do implement some long-term projects – The Cassandra Weddell Library, the Babette Stephens Memorial WOA Award (currently being re-structured so we can better benefit the club and the recipients). The Student Encouragement Awards continue to grow and should become an increasingly significant education resource in Brisbane The relationship with other organisations (UQ, QUT, Education Qld, Corrective Services) is strategic as it enhances our profile while at the same time reaching people in need. (I would like to see the Jean Railland Zonta funds channelled similarly. Fran has been researching options to put to the club, such as supporting and mentoring an indigenous female police cadet each year, or indigenous undergraduate women). 

I must confess that I am really keen on the idea of “Memorial” Awards – they keep loved ones’ names alive, they enable the club to commit to a four or five year plan which in turn helps the recipient organisation plan ahead, they maximise the exposure for Zonta, and they are very time-efficient once they have been set up.  The Dr Helen Rowe Zonta Memorial Prize is an excellent example. It must be remembered that our commitment to long-term projects is in addition to any local service/funding projects and in no way compromises our ability to respond to ad hoc or one-off requests.
The Gift Fair is a new enterprise for us and should be allowed to build - it has the potential for long life and could become a signature event for Zonta. I was lucky to have been President, when Bernadette did her Wine Affair – it makes the books look great  too! I have not yet given up on a combined Zonta Big Event nor on the sign on Airport Drive (the seeds have been planted!) 

We have also introduced some strategic Status of Women initiatives with the OSW grant for the survey on “burnout” conducted by Catherine Norton; our hosting of the upcoming forum, with the Brisbane Institute, on trafficking of women, and our participation in the Women on Boards forum. 

I am delighted that we have been able to welcome several new members to the club over the past two years and hope that they are finding their participation fulfilling. Thanks to Ailsa and Rhyl for their attention to detail and helping new members feel at home.S
Some committees have been very effective and I thank them for their wonderful work.  (I am also conscious that there are some members who have never attended or contributed to a committee meeting – I shall resist passing around the committee membership lists detailing this but would like to gently remind people that it is an   obligation!).  

I did not achieve all the things I set out to do, and have made some muddles, but have been fortunate to have had some fantastic backstops! 

So, a very big thank you to all the members of the Board - you have supported, inspired and motivated me; to the Finance Committee for reassuring me that we did, in fact, know where we were; to Jill for accurate and timely minutes, Jen for her diligent correspondence, Judy for attendance records, Judith for our Annual Report; to Coralie for her editorship of the newsletter, to Joan for her role as Parliamentarian and of course, to all the members of the club who have joined in the spirit of our meetings and worked on our events – thank you for your support, friendship, and patience over the past two years! 

To Iris, Judith ( my VPs par excellence) and the new board  -  Congratulations  - the Club could not be in better hands!  

Regards,

Dina

Can’t resist it: 

PS.  If you are too open minded, your brains will fall out.

